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December 1, 2023     

Mr. Michael Bryson 
Senior Vice President, Operations 
 
PJM Interconnection, LLC 
PO Box 1525 
Southeastern, PA 19399-1525 
Via Email: generatordeactivation@pjm.com 

Dear Mr. Bryson: 

Pursuant to PJM Interconnection, LLC (PJM) FERC Electric Tariff, Part V, Section 113 and 
PJM Manual 14D: Generator Operational Requirements, Revision 62, Section 9, 
Constellation Energy Generation, LLC, (“Constellation”) hereby officially provides this 
Deactivation Notice to PJM of Constellation’s intent to deactivate through retirement 
Eddystone Generating Station Units 3 and 4, effective on or about May 31, 2025.  This 
Deactivation Notice satisfies the 18-month notification commitment required by Section 1.a.ii 
of the Revised Exelon-Constellation Merger Settlement (“Revised Merger Agreement”) with 
the Independent Market Monitor for PJM (IMM), which the Maryland Public Service 
Commission approved in February 2022.  

Constellation is contemporaneously submitting a written request to PJM and the IMM for 
removal of capacity resource status beginning with the 2025/26 delivery year. 

Constellation is retiring Eddystone Units 3 and 4 because continued operation of these units 
is expected to be uneconomic.  Pursuant to Section 1.a.iii of the Revised Merger 
Agreement, Constellation will provide the IMM with the required economic analysis 
supporting this decision with the written request for removal of capacity resource status.   

All communications regarding this Notice and the proposed retirement of these units should 
be directed to Adrien Ford at (215) 251-2427 or adrien.ford@constellation.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bryan C. Hanson 
Executive Vice President and Chief Generation Officer 
Constellation Energy Generation, LLC 
 
CC:  Dr. Joseph Bowring 
 Mr. Manu Asthana 


